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Date:  March 10, 2022 

To:   Board of Directors 

From:  Board Directors Nottoli and Sherris-Watt   

Subject:  Elsie Neilson Park 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Recommendation:  
 
This is a recommendation to name the corner lot at Arlington Avenue and Coventry Road, Elsie 
Neilson Park in recognition of her gift of this land to the citizens of Kensington as a park. This lot has 
occasionally been referred to in meetings of the KPPCSD (2018-2022) as the “gore” or “Gore” Lot or 
Kensington Corner. 
 
Background:  
 
Ms. Neilson, a longtime resident of Kensington, granted the land to the Kensington Community 
Services District in 1959. The KPPCSD recently voted to allow improvement of the property by the 
Kensington Improvement Club, while retaining rights of ownership and liability.  In addition, we 
propose that the Board budget up to $1000 for the creation of signage for the property.  Please see 
attached Grant Deed. 
 
Financial Impact:  
 
Up to $1000 in fiscal year 2021-22. 

Attachments: 
• Grant Deed 
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